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Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Children of the World 

Jesus, when you lived on earth, you showed special love for children. 
Please take care of all the children of the world. Give them safe places to 
live, and loving people to take care of them. Shield them fro all harm to 
body and soul. Protect those who live in lands where there is war, not 

enough food and water, not enough doctors and nurses. Please put joy 
into the hearts of all children, and give them good reason to laugh. Jesus, 

let the children of the world come to you, to be safe and happy. Amen 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Thurs 2 Aug 
7.00pm Reconciliation Parent 
Night 
Wed 8 Aug 
Feast of St Mary of the Cross 
MacKillop Mass at 9.00am 
Thurs 9 Aug 
Gr 5 CCCC Musical 
Fri 10 Aug 
Parish Movie 
Mon 13 Aug 
Our Lady’s Book Fair 
Wed 15 Aug 
Feast of Assumption 
6.30pm Fete Meeting 
Thurs 16 Aug 
Beyond 100 Days of Founda-
tion 2.30pm Auditorium 
Yr 2 Excursion Werribee Man-
sion 
Fri 17 Aug 
Book Week 2018 ‘Find Your 
Treasure’ 
Fri 24 Aug 
Book Week Parade 
Wed 29 Aug 
Grade 6 Leadership Day 
Thurs 30 Aug 
Father’s Day Stall 
Fri 31 Aug 
2.30pm Father’s Day Assem-
bly 
Sun 2 Sept 
Father’s Day 
Mon 3 Sept 
Kath Murdoch Parent Session 
7.00pm 
Wed 12-Fri 15 Sept 
Year 5 Camp 
Sat 24 Nov 
Shopping Tour 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation (Year 3) 
Thurs 6 Sept 
7.00pm 
Confirmation 
(Year 6) 

And if he sins against you seven times a day, and returns to you seven times, saying, 'I repent,' 
forgive him.     Luke 17: 4 

Dear Parent, 
Last night myself, Mrs Michelle Drought and Miss Natalie Sev-
erino attended the installation Mass at St Patrick’s Cathedral 
for the new Archbishop of Melbourne, Archbishop Peter 
Comensoli. The installation Mass was attended by thousands 
including the bishops and priests from all the zones of Mel-
bourne. Our very own Father Peter McKinley was part of hun-
dreds of priests who attended. Archbishop Comensoli is the 
ninth Archbishop of Melbourne and previously has served as 
the third Bishop of Broken Bay in New South Wales. Yesterday 
he received a huge welcome to his what will be his home for 
many years to come. He asks us all to pray for him as he as-
sumes his new role. 
 
We have some very exciting news! This year we would like to apply for Capital Grants funding from 
Catholic Education Melbourne to use to demolish and build a new contemporary learning space to 
house the Foundation to Year 4 students. In order to meet the Capital Grants criteria for approval 
the school needs to submit a detailed Masterplan. During Terms 1 and 2 Father Peter and myself 
interviewed a variety of architect firms. We have chosen the firm Clarke Hopkins Clarke who we 
believe are specialists in the field of designing and building contemporary educational spaces. They 
specialise in building schools and have demonstrated they have an excellent understanding of con-
temporary learning.  
 
The architects will meet with the staff, parents and students to introduce themselves and to ex-
plain the process of creating a Masterplan and what a Masterplan for a school contains. We would 
like to invite interested parents to join us on Wednesday the 8th of August from 2.15pm to 3.00pm 
in the Fr John Maher Auditorium. The architects Simon Le Nepveu and Gareth Smith are looking 
forward to meeting with all members of our school community. A note will be sent out today which 
if you are intending to attend the meeting you will need to fill in and return to the office.  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

An Invitation to our Community 

On Wednesday the 8th of August we celebrate the Feast Day of 
St Mary of the Cross MacKillop. We invite you to come to Our La-
dy’s Church and join us for Mass at 9.00am. The Mass has been 
prepared by the teachers and students in Year 4G and 4H. We 
hope you can join us in celebrating the life and charism of St Mary of the Cross 
MacKillop. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Communication between School and Parents 
As you know our school has a focus on the continual strengthening of links between the school and the parent commu-
nity. We organise many events throughout the school year to engage parents in all aspects of school life and in particu-
lar with their children’s learning. As part of improving parent, school community engagement we have been trying hard 
to communicate to you dates and times for school events as early as possible. We are sensitive to and understand that 
you need time to organise yourself to attend and especially so if you are a working parent.  
Over the last couple of weeks we have had to alter a few dates and I believe it is important that you understand why 
that has had to happen. A school works within systems such as Catholic Education Melbourne, the Education Depart-
ment and is also impacted on by various government initiatives and requirements both state and federal. We do not 
always have the dates for these at the beginning of the year. We often are given these during the year when we have 
already established dates and times with our community.  
I apologise if the recent changes to the Book Week Parade and the Beyond 100 Days of Foundation events inconven-
ienced you in any way but I hope this information has helped you to better understand the school’s position. Be as-
sured that we work hard everyday to create and maintain  a well organised and professional school environment.  
 

 

 
 

 
 
Planning has begun for the Our Lady’s School and Parish Fete 
for 2019  
Save the Date - Saturday the 30th of March 2019  
 

Thank you to the many parents who came to the Fete 2019 meeting which was held on 
Tuesday. Your enthusiasm was contagious and there were so many ideas offered. I real-
ly appreciated so many parents being so willing to share their expertise with the group. 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday the 15th of August at 6:30pm in the Hall kitch-
en. You are welcome to come even if you weren’t at the first meeting. We look forward to even more ideas and also 
the opportunity to getting to know others from our parent community better. 
 

DROP OFF AT SCHOOL FROM 8:20am onwards ONLY 
 
I am very concerned about the increasing number of students who are being dropped off at school before 8:20am. 
There have been instances where a child has been dropped off before 8 o’clock. The early morning is very cold in Win-
ter and there is no shelter for the children and no supervision by teachers.  
I understand that it can be difficult to juggle commitments in the morning but at no time can we ever compromise the 
safety of our children. There is a teacher on yard duty from 8:20 am. If you leave your child at the school gate prior to 
this time you are leaving them unsupervised and compromising their safety.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beyond 100 Days of Foundation– Thursday the 16th of August at 2:30pm in the Auditorium 
Book Week Parade– Friday 24th of August at 9.00am in the School Hall. 



Friday 24th August at 9.00am 
in the Hall 

 
Book Week is fast approaching. The theme 

for 2018 is ‘Find Your Treasure’ 
 

Ideas: pirates, treasure chest and coins, books as treasures, maps with 
treasure marked, Treasure Island book, Pie Rat books, Gulliver`s Travels ... 

The following websites have great ideas: 
Book Chook Book Week ideas 

Teacher Starter Book Week 
Mrs Macs Library 

 
All welcome to join us as each 

class parades around the Hall all 
dressed up as we celebrate Book 
Week at Our Lady’s on Friday 24 

August at 9.00am. 

SAVE THE DATE FOR THE 2019 OUR LADY’S FETE! 

SATURDAY 30th MARCH 

 

A huge thank you to all who attended Tuesday's Fete Committee meeting, Lissa, 
Tania, Jamie, Fiona, Stephen, Carmen Ebony and Lyndal. 

The date has been set and a plan of action has begun. 

Our Next Meeting we be held in the hall kitchen on the 15th August at 6.30pm. 

For this event to be a huge success we still need more parent involvement, if you have any ideas for the fete 
or have any contacts you think would be useful please either come and see me or email me on 
michelle83davis@hotmail.com 

 

Thanks Michelle Hayes 

mailto:michelle83davis@hotmail.com



















